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Asian Big Cat (ABC) Conservation Project

In August of 2005, WWF China’s Lhasa Field Office launched its Asian Big Cat Conservation Project by holding a strategy planning workshop titled “Curbing Market Demand for Asian Big Cat Skins in Tibetan Regions of China.” The wearing of traditional Tibetan robes, or “chupas,” trimmed with tiger and leopard skins is an ancient tradition amongst the nobility, affluent traders, and honored warriors in Tibet. However, in recent years, with the rise of the Chinese economy, the wearing of ABC fur trimmed chupas developed into a fashion craze in Tibet, spreading from Tibetan pop singers to the general public. At the height of this fashion trend in late 2005, the use of ABC skins in traditional Tibetan clothing posed the greatest threat to the continued existence of the tiger and Asiatic leopard in the wild. 

Through the combined efforts of WWF China and numerous other conservation organizations in the Tibet and Himalaya Region, by late 2006 the public wearing of ABC fur trimmed clothing by Tibetans had virtually ceased, with the number of shops selling ABC fur products on Lhasa’s famed Barkhor Street having fallen from 23 in July of 2005, to just a single shop in March of 2008. However, in spite of this tremendous success, numerous ABC issues remain in Tibetan communities. A March 2007 WWF ABC market survey of communities in the northern Tibetan Cultural Area revealed an alarming number of traders from other ethnic groups that either had large amounts of ABC skin products in stock or were simply willing to broker the sale of ABC products, suggesting that smuggling routes for ABC skins across the Himalaya and Tibetan Plateau are still active, with the endpoints of this trade having simply shifted from Tibet to other parts of China. This is also believed to be the case elsewhere in the Tibetan Cultural Area where ABC skin products were formerly traded openly, with much of this trade likely having been simply driven underground. It is also possible that the lucrative trade in tiger and leopard bone for use in traditional Chinese medicine is also being conducted along these same smuggling routes. 

As a result, WWF's Asian Big Cat Project remains active today and continues to strive to protect Asia's tigers, leopards, and snow leopards in the wild. At present, WWF's primary work in this regard is to assist relevant law enforcement agencies in combating the illegal trade in ABC products, monitoring markets for ABC products, and promoting inter-agency cooperation on halting illegal trade in wildlife products. In an effort to halt trans-boundary smuggling of ABC products across the Himalaya and Tibetan Plateau, WWF and it's sister organization, TRAFFIC, are also working to establish mechanisms for international cooperation between the governments of China, Nepal and other South Asian nations regarding this issue. WWF also continues to strive to eliminate public demand for ABC products on the Tibetan Plateau through a broad campaign of public education regarding the plight of Asia's Big Cat species. In order to protect the Tibetan Plateau’s most widespread ABC species, the snow leopard; in 2007 the WWF Lhasa Field Office launched a groundbreaking snow leopard research program to determine the distribution of the snow leopard over its vast range in the interior of the Tibet Autonomous Region.
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